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 Greenwood United Methodist Church 

Twig Bender 
2015 

June 

From the Pastor 

We Are So Very Blessed! 
Greetings in the name of the Lord! So much is happening at Green-
wood. We are very blessed! I am excited to see how God is working 
with and through us to reach all Godôs children. 

 Last year, Bishop Cho asked us to pray for the renewal of the 
church and our congregations. Throughout this past year, many of 
us have been in prayer concerning what God is calling us to do. Evi-
dence is all around that those prayers are making a difference. 
Again this May, Bishop Cho requested us to continue daily prayers 
for renewal, for the Holy Spirit to come upon us in new ways to enliv-
en us in Godôs ministry. 

 We have had ups and downs in the church, but God was with us 
through it all. In this newsletter, we share some of the challenges 
and blessings weôve experienced. 

 The Trustees have been extra busy and still have a long list of ñTo 
Dosò to improve safety, usability, and property appearance. We in-
vite all those who love Greenwood to participate in the next big Trus-
teesô project, the Church Work Day on Saturday, June 6, at 9 a.m. 

(Continued on page 10) 

OUR MINISTRY OF PRAYER 
Please pray for these brothers and sisters in Christ 

Dawning Ladd, Rachel Lewis, Jean Mowatt, Rick Wagner,  
Selma Wright  
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 United Methodist Com-
mittee on Relief (UMCOR) 
emergency supply kits help 
provide care for the most 
vulnerable people during 
times of crisis.  

 Greenwood has a tradition of supporting UMCOR by assembling 
various relief kits or donating kitsô equivalent value. This year, weôve 
put together almost 60 Health Kits, with more kits and more dona-
tions on the way. 

 Our chargeôs representatives will take the kits to the Virginia An-
nual Conference, meeting in Roanoke June 19 ï 21. 

 UMCOR kits help sustain everyday life for people who lack ready 
access to essential supplies. They provide vital support for 
UMCORôs global development work and make a tangible difference 
in peopleôs lives. 

 UMCOR collects 6 types of kits for global distribution and clean-
ing buckets for US distribution after storms. These include: Bedding 
Kits (donation value: $50 each), Birthing Kits ($8), Cleaning Buckets 
($65), Health Kits ($12), Layette Kits ($45) and Sewing Kits ($28). 

 Kit contents and assembly instructions are available in the nar-
thex or online at UMCORôs web site. Please bring your kits and do-
nations to the church by June 14. Thanks! 

June Communion 
Offering: 

Samaritan Fund 

Kits for Conference 

UMCOR Kits Provide Relief 



June 2015  Page 3 

 

After School Wraps Up Great Year 
 Greenwoodôs After School Program ends another successful year 
on June 12 with pizza, outdoor games, way too much fun and a few 

surprises. Amy, Lori, and Porter are once 
again gratified by the success of this won-
derful ministry to children and their families, 
which finishes the year with sixteen beau-

tiful children.  

 Highlights this year were trips to May-
mont Park and the Gallmeyer Farms 
Pumpkin Patch in November; the Christ-
mas Party, including the Mitten Tree ser-

vice project, in December; our February trip to the Virginia Museum 
of Fine Arts; and various arts and crafts projects throughout the 
year. 

 Our projects include the Greenwood Museum of Fine Arts, featur-
ing studentsô original artwork as well as The Snowman Project and 
The Butterfly Project, wherein each child's image appeared to be 
transformed into first a snowman, and then a butterfly.  

 Many thanks to all those whose hard work, prayers, love and ded-
ication have helped the Greenwood After School Program this year.  

 Adamarye Patteson added: ñI would like to thank everyone who 
has helped with refreshments and volunteered with the after school 
program. 

 ñThe children are always looking for people to come by and help 
with homework or just to play a game with them,ò she said. ñIf you 
have a few minutes you can spare, just drop by and visit with our af-
ter school kids. 

 ñI would also like to let everyone know what a fantastic job Amy, 
(Continued on page 14) 
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 Greenwoodôs 2015 Vacation Bible Camp (VBC), ñAnimal Crack-
ers,ò will combine Bible stories, the love of animals and an oppor-
tunity to help families around the world better feed their families or 
establish their own businesses. 

 We will be partnering with the Heifer Project International to pro-
vide animals and training to families in need. Our goal is to raise 
$120 to buy a sheep for a needy family overseas. 

 VBC will begin with dinner on Sunday night, 
June 28 at 5:30 p.m. with the first of our Sum-
mer Outreach Dinners (see article on page 10), 
then continue with daily sessions from 9 to 
11:30 a.m. starting Monday, June 29, and wind-
ing up on Thursday, July 2. 

 We still need help with VBC, so if youôd like 
to volunteer, contact Pastor Barbara or Brenda 
Shuler. 

VBC Will Buy a Sheep 

Be Prepared ñ Read the Scriptures  
June Lectionary Readings  

June 7 
1 Samuel 8:4-11, (12-15), 16-20, (11:14-15); Psalm 138; 2 
Corinthians 4:13-5:1; Mark 3:20-35 

June 14 
1 Samuel 15:34 - 16:13; Psalm 20 or Psalm 92; 2 Corin-
thians 5:6-10, (11-13), 14-17;  Mark 4:26-34   

June 21 
2 Samuel 1:1, 17-27; Psalm 130; 2 Corinthians 8:7-15; 
Mark 5:21-43 

June 28 
1 Samuel 17: (1a, 4-11, 19-23), 32-49; Psalm 9:9-20; 2 
Corinthians 6:1-13; Mark 4:35-41   
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LIKE GREENWOOD ON FACEBOOK 

WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/GUMCVA 

Hermitage and Advocate News 
By Arline Shafer 

 Check the May Virginia Advocate and see the article about for-
mer Hermitage members/volunteers, Ann and Connie Via. A few of 
us remember Annôs father, former pastor Carroll Freeman. Ann is 
Hermitage Guild Treasurer for the Richmond District, and works 

many hours in the Country Store, open every 
fourth Friday. Connie visits with residents. 

 See ñMarch Gladnessò about basketball 
games around Virginia to raise money for Im-
agine No Malaria, the UMCôs anti-malaria 
campaign. Bishop Cho did the opening toss at 
the final playoff. 

 The main theme of the Hermitage is aging 
with dignity and purpose; helping your senior loved ones, or your-
self, plan for lifeôs later years; how to talk it over with family; plan 
where to live; how churches can and should  help with this major life 
scene. 

 Find dignity, purpose, and much more if you live or volunteer at 
The Hermitage. More than one volunteer has ñworkedò there, then 
decided to live there ï and to keep on volunteering! Itôs a friendly, 
warm place, thanks to capable people like Executive Director Gale 
Knox and VUMH Corporateôs Christopher Henderson 

 Nursing-home care is changing. Units will be homier, less like a 
hospital. The Hermitage is following this national trend. Live there as 

(Continued on page 13) 
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GUMC Womenõs Circles 
 The Ruth Circle will meet Wednesday, June 3 at Brookside Res-
taurant at 6:30 p.m. We will be putting school kits together for Con-
ference. This is our last meeting until September. 
 The Willing Workers Circle will also meet on June 3 at 6 p.m. at 
the church for a picnic, with husbands invited. The Circleôs Drive 
Thru Prayer ministry has been a great success. People who have 

been stopping by for over a year have re-
turned and updated us on how prayers are 
being answered. Although this is a function 
of the Willing Workers Circle, anyone is wel-
come to join us any Monday at 6 a.m. in the 
Sanctuary parking lot. Our next monthly 
meeting will be in September. 

WǳƴŜ CƻƻŘ tƛŎƪ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǝƻƴ 
 Check the list in the narthex to see when 
youôre scheduled to pick up donated food. 
Thereôs always room for more volunteers to help with this vital out-
reach ministry.  

Support Susanna! Get Your Car Washed  
 Former Greenwood Music Director Susanna Carson 
invites you to help support the Highland UMC choirôs 
Vienna, Austria mission trip at their Car Washing event 
on Saturday, June 27 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  

 Enjoy a bake sale, refreshments, hot dogs and 
goodies as they wash your car, in the Highland UMC 

parking lot ï 125 E. Westover Ave. in Colonial Heights. 
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Trustees Have Been Very Busy 
By Bob Stapleton and the Rev. Barbara Lewis 

 We have replaced the stolen AC unit and installed a protective 
cage around it. To increase security, the Trustees had the locks in 
both buildings rekeyed, repaired or replaced. We now have a list of 
who has each numbered key. 

 The Trustees replaced our aging lawn mower with a new riding 
mower, one that Bob Smith has to really hold on to. The churchôs 
vacuum died and we replaced that, too. Jamie seems to be enjoying 
it. 

 Through insurance money and generous gifts, big and small, we 
have been able to accomplish so much. We currently only need 
about $100 above budgeted funds and received gifts to pay for the 
current projects. Early this summer, we plan to strip and wax the tile 
floors in the Sanctuary building. 

 Everyone is invited to the next big Trusteesô project: Work Day ð 
a day of cleaning, sorting, restoring, and moving on Saturday, June 
6 at 9 a.m. 

 We have some yard work to do, weôre planning on clearing out 
obsolete and broken items, sort-
ing through supplies, reorganiz-
ing closets, cleaning and mak-
ing lists of needed repairs. Mov-
ing the pews out of the choir ar-
ea ï part of our chancel remod-
el project ï is also on the agen-
da. We hope to choose paint 
colors for classrooms in prepa-
ration for a future painting day. 
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Directory Update Phase III 
 The next phase of updating the Greenwood Church Directory is 
underway. 

 Unless youôve already picked up your copy, youôll be getting a 
copy of our interim directory in your mailbox. 
Please look that over, checking your infor-
mation for completeness. Then look for other 
changes or corrections. 

 Please communicate your changes to the 
church office at 804-266-5341, by mail or by 
email to admin@gumcva.org by June 30. 

 Also please note that this interim directory 
is not  our Twig Bender mailing list. If you see 
someone in the interim directory whoôs not 

getting our world famous newsletter, but would like to, send us that 
information, too. 

 Thanks for your help with the directory update project. Expect 
more information next month about the commercially produced pho-
to directory weôre planning on distributing later.  
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(read the article on page 7.) 

 On June 7, we will see new chairs in the choir loft, the next step 
toward renovating the chancel area to make it safer and more flexi-
ble to use. 

 This congregationôs ongoing generosity allows us to continue to 
provide comfortable, welcoming space for members and friends, as 
well as for our ministries and outreach including our After School 
Program and Cub Scout Pack 744. We reach many children in our 

(Continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 11) 

Greenwood is So Blessed 

Summer Outreach Dinners Coming! 
 Join us for Summer Time Outreach Dinners! The first one is Sun-
day, June 28 at 5:30 p.m. as the lead in to Greenwoodôs Vacation Bi-
ble Camp (VBC) 2015. Subsequent outreach dinners are set for the 
second Wednesdays of July and August. 

 These dinners will be casual and focused on fun and fellowship at 
the church. We hope to invite friends and neighbors and have a 
chance to get to know them while breaking bread (and maybe a 

hotdog or hamburger) with them.  

 Watch for more information in the next 
Twig Bender or church bulletins. 

 Summer Time Outreach Dinners will be 
coordinated by Brenda Shuler and Adama-
rye Patteson. Volunteers are welcome! 

 Fellowship Dinners and FunRaisers Bag Lunches will be on vaca-
tion during June, July and August. Look for them again in Septem-
ber! 
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community through these programs and give them a great time in a 
safe place. The children are excited to come and look forward to par-
ticipating in a variety of activities here.  

 They are looking forward our Vacation Bible Camp (see article on 
page 4) where the children will participate in Christian education 
while having fun. 

 We continue to feed the hungry through substantial contributions 
monthly to the LAMBôs Basket. Bags of food at the altar or in the nar-
thex are a regular sight. Each Friday we open our doors to distribute 
surplus food to many of our hungry neighbors. Recently, we have 
run out of food on Fridays. If you will supply additional food, please 

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 12) 

FunRaisers Gather Donations 
By Betty Ritchie 

 On Saturday May 9, the FunRaisers catered to 40 members 
of the Richmond Beekeepers Association. 
 After expenses the total collected was $296. We were sur-
prised that some gave us extra money because they enjoyed 
the food so much. 
 FunRaisers have a total of $1,741.81 in the checking account. 

This money will be spent to improve the church at 
a future date. 
 We thank each and every one who has been 
supporting FunRaisers by buying our bag lunch-
es and for the donations. If you have any sugges-
tions what you would like in the bag lunches, 
please let us know.  

Using Your Contributions Wisely 
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Mark Your Calendars 

July 8 ......... Church Admin Council Planning Meeting 

September 19 ð 26 .................................. CARITAS 

Blessings All Over the Place!  

contact Adamarye Patteson. 

 United Methodists are connected ï mem-
bers and churches. We gather together for 
support and to share in ministry together. We 
gather June 19-21 in Roanoke with the focus 
ñFrom Members to Disciples,ò for Bible study 
and to discuss ways to reallocate more re-
sources from organizational support to minis-
try support. 

 We are a church in mission, as evidenced 
by our continued support of UMCOR kits, our 
Annual Conference offering and other pro-
jects. The offering, collected in local churches 

for the conference, equally supports our continued partnership with 
the Methodist Mission in Cambodia (property purchase for new 
churches and expanded mission); support of medical training and 
supplies in Sierra Leone and Liberia; and Virginia programs working 
with children and families living well below the national and state 
poverty levels in the Danville and Eastern Shore Districts. We will 
collect an offering in June to support these programs. 

 For 2015, Greenwood added a budget line item focused on sup-
porting ministries into which God calls us to put our hands and 

(Continued from page 11) 

(Continued on page 13) 
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To What is God Calling You? 

an independent, assisted living, memory care, nursing or in hospice. 

 Volunteer! Donate! Country Store needs clothing, books, house 
wares, games, jewelry, (especially pierced earrings) baked goods; 
shoppers; volunteers. Visit with residents; write letters for them. Join 
the Chimers or Hermitage Chorus. Iôll tell you what the Hermitage 
Guild is doing to add so much to The Hermitage. Call 474-1800 or 
see me for more information. 

(Continued from page 5) 

Hermitage News  

hearts, to love as Christ taught. We are still listening to God. If you 
hear God speaking ideas to you, please share them with others in-
cluding me, your pastor. 

 To what is God calling us? What needs in our neighborhood can 
we meet? Think and pray. Plan to join the conversation at our up-
coming Planning Meeting on July 8. We will be setting goals to 
achieve what God wants us to do this fall and winter. We look for-
ward to your financial and presence support of these projects. 

 I often hear this is a small church, with limited resources, and 
members who are old and tired. Really? Then why is Editor Steve 
complaining that my article outlining the life of this church is too 

long? [Ed. Note: ñWho, me?ò] No one is too 
old, no one too poor, God is using us all. Alle-

luia! 

Grace and Peace, 

Barbara 

(Continued from page 12) 
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Greenwood Church Family  
Birthdays  

 
Adamarye Patteson .................................................................... 6/11 
Tina Neagle ................................................................................ 6/12 
Roy Sheets ................................................................................. 6/22 
Willis Sheffield ............................................................................ 6/24 
Jean Mowatt ............................................................................... 6/27 

Anniversaries  
Page & Jeannette Jackson ...................................... 6/1 
Betty & Raymond Ritchie ......................................... 6/9 
Paul & Teresa McCartney ...................................... 6/26 
Brad & Gina Lahocki .............................................. 6/28 

Donôt see your birthday or wedding anniversary in The Twig Bender 
and would like to have us publish it? Send your dates to ad-
min@gumcva.org or call the church office at 804-266-5341; likewise, 
let us know if youôd like your birthday or anniversary removed. 

After School Wraps Up Year 

Lori and Porter have done this year. Our program would not be as 
successful without them. They have been very reliable and work well 

with each other and the children. Thank you, thank you!ò  

 Our after school ministry is scheduled to start up again on Tues-
day, September 8, 2015. Pre-registration now will save the standard 
registration fee. Please call the church office at 266-5341, or the Af-
ter School Program at 266-6668, for more information on this great 
family ministry. 

(Continued from page 3) 
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Twig Bender 
is a publication of Greenwood United Methodist Church 

10040 Greenwood Road ñ Glen Allen, VA 23060 ñ 804-266-5341 

Sunday School  9:30 a.m. 

Worship  11 a.m. 

Pastor  The Rev. Barbara Lewis 

804-432-5319  revbarbara@gumcva.org 

Co-Music Directors Nadyia and Jeremy Horning 

After School Phone: 804-266-6668 

Office email:  admin@gumcva.org 

Fax:  804-266-2019 

Office hours 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Tuesday ñ Friday 

Twig Bender editor Steve Stalnaker 

 webmaster@gumcva.org 

Visit our web site at www.gumcva.org 

 

© 2015 Greenwood UMC ñ all rights reserved 

May Attendance and Offerings 
ñHonor the Lord with your substance and with the first fruits of all your produceò 

 ð Proverbs 3:9  

Date Sunday School Worship Giving 

May 3 15 41 $2.502 

May 10 17 32 $1,438 

May 17 18 32 $1,224 

May 24 20 47 $2,116 

May 31 Not Available at Press time  

Weekly Averages 17.5 39.5 $1,954 

May Totals 70 158 $7,817 

YTD Averages 15.7 35.5 $2,016 

YTD Totals 313 710 $40,327 

 In order to meet Greenwoodôs 2015 operating budget of 
$133,521, our goal is an average weekly offering of $2,568, 
($11,127 per month). Thank you for helping us reach our goal. 


